
EESCC Meeting Minutes 
November 4th, 2020  
Meeting held at Bert Jacobson’s shop 
 
Attendees: 13: Bert Jacobson, Bonnie and Jim Mueller, Keith Olsen, Tim and Peggy Steck, Mike 
and Gail Glass, Hope Mueller, Jeff and Sarah Fields, Bren and Lorin Wamsley and Brosco. 
 
President, Bert Jacobson called the meeting to order at 6:37 pm. 
 
Secretary, Peggy Steck read the October 2020 meeting minutes. They were approved as read. 
 
Treasurer, Jim Mueller presented the Treasurer’s report and it was approved as read 
 
Old Business 
 
501(c)(3) Update – No update 
 
Sponsor Gift workshop – Everyone helped, we all signed the cards, Bonnie addressed them 
with the sponsor name, Bren stuffed the envelopes and Lorin handed them out to sponsors 
that were present and he will deliver or mail the rest. The gift was a $25 Starbucks card and a 
thank you card. 
 
Roadside cleanup – Bonnie – There were 11 people participating. The weather was nice and we 
all enjoyed pizza and beverages afterwards.  31 bags +/- of garbage were filled.  Best thing 
found was a tool box of tools and an unopened container of Hydraulic fluid found by Larry 
Moseguard. 
 
Sweet Home site – Lorin – He was able to contact the man’s wife and talked to her. He still 
needs to get in contact with the person responsible.  It was suggested to have a face to face 
meeting with coffee or something.  He is not sure that offering to pay or rent the site will be 
enough to get them to let us use the site.  
 
Year End Trophies – Tim and Peggy Steck – We brought the trophies and handed out what we 
could.  Had people take trophies to others winners that they will have contact with.  The 
trophies were a light blue t-shirt with all the class champions listed on the back, along with the 
logo for the Axe and Saw 2020 season sponsor. 
 
New Business: 
 
Larison/NHA – Mike Glass – The NHA meeting will be a zoom meeting scheduled for November 
19th.  Mike will share the joining information when he gets the email.  He reported that SCCA is 
wanting to get involved with NHA and create a west coast Hillclimb series.  It is uncertain if this 
will be a good thing or not. It will be discussed at the annual meeting.  The original bylaws for 



NHA were found and are need to reviewed. They have never been updated since initially 
written and it’s questionable whether they are being followed or overstepped.  
Larison is tentatively scheduled for July 3rd and 4th. 
 
Newsletter release- Jim Mueller –Will create a November newsletter. 
 
Additional Agenda Items: 
 
EESCC proposed Event Dates – Lorin and Bren Wamsley – They presented proposed event 
dates for 2021. They were discussed and agreed upon, but we will have to wait and see what 
venues we can get and when.  We all agreed we would like to go back to HooDoo and Roseburg 
and that the last event weekend should be at VRC if available next year. 
David Boyd sent Lorin the ACCO proposed schedule for 2021 and they presented dates that do 
not conflict. 
 
Coffin derby race car - Bonnie Mueller– While there was no coffin race this year due to Covid, 
there was a display of the coffins that raced and Bonnie tried to get ahold of a few people to 
take the club coffin down and participate in the coffin display.  No one responded to her emails.  
 
Next Year’s Sponsors – Lorin – All of the sponsors present committed to renewing for next 
year. Lorin also reported several others will renew for next year.  
 
Trailer Equipment – Bert Jacobson – Specifically the fire extinguishers need to be re-certified.  
Bert said he will do this and put them and other equipment he has back in the trailer.  
 
The meeting was adjourned at 8:03. 
 
Next Meeting: November 4th, 2020, it will take place at Bert Jacobson’s shop at 6:30 
 
 Homework Assignments 
 

News Articles will be written by the following individuals and are submitted to Peggy Steck no 
later than the first Friday following the monthly meeting. 
   
Oct – Tim Steck   Nov – Jim Mueller 
 
  


